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Section III – Items for the Information of the Board 
 
TO: Chair and Members of the Board of Directors 
 Meeting #06/20, Friday, September 25, 2020 
 
FROM: Sameer Dhalla, Director, Development and Engineering Services 
 
RE: UPDATE ON APPROVED DELEGATED MAJOR PERMITS 
 July and August 2020 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
KEY ISSUE 
TRCA staff are required to report back on any major permits issued through the approved 
delegated process during the months of July and August 2020.  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT the staff report regarding the staff issuance of major 
delegated permits during the period of July and August 2020, be received. 
 
BACKGROUND 
At Board of Directors Meeting #9/19, held on October 25, 2019, Resolution #A184/19 was 
approved as follows: 
 

THAT the approval of all major development and infrastructure permits within the 
TRCA’s regulatory jurisdiction for the months of December 2019 and July, August and 
December 2020 be delegated to the Director, Development and Engineering Services;  
 
THAT staff provide a report to the Board of Directors at the September and January 
meetings to summarize permits that were approved under this delegation of authority. 

 
RATIONALE 
During the months of July and August 2020, staff issued no major development permits and one 
major infrastructure permit within TRCA’s regulatory jurisdiction, as follows:  
 
1. A five-year major permit was issued to the Regional Municipality of Peel for the construction 

of a 2,400 mm diameter trunk sanitary sewer from the northeast corner of Dixie Road and 
Bramalea Road westerly along Derry Road into Credit Valley Conservation's (CVC) 
jurisdiction. Work within TRCA's jurisdiction has been divided into two separate permit 
applications. As part of the Region of Peel's phased work plan for the ultimate construction 
of this new east-west diversion trunk sewer, the approved application (CFN 60046) includes 
the construction of the trunk sewer from the northeast corner of Dixie Road and Derry Road, 
westerly along Derry Road to just west of Highway 410. Work will also involve the 
construction of a temporary fill pad at the northeast corner of Dixie Road and Derry Road 
which will be used for construction purposes. Once construction has been completed a 
portion of the fill will be removed and the site converted to a permanent maintenance access 
site. 

 
As required, the Clerk provided a copy of the attached permit report to Executive Committee 
members for a review period of one week. No comments were received from members. Permit 
C-200732 was issued on August 31, 2020. 
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Relationship to Building the Living City, the TRCA 2013-2022 Strategic Plan 
This report supports the following strategy set forth in the TRCA 2013-2022 Strategic Plan: 
Strategy 7 – Build partnerships and new business models 
 
FINANCIAL DETAILS 
Funding for the review of Peel Region permit applications is made available through a service 
level agreement within the TRCA-Peel Region Capital Funding program. 
 
DETAILS OF WORK TO BE DONE 
N/A 
 
Report prepared by: Beth Williston, extension 5217 
Emails: beth.williston@trca.ca 
For Information contact: Beth Williston, extension 5217 
Emails: beth.williston@trca.ca 
Date: August 31, 2020 
Attachments: 1 

 
Attachment 1: Regional Municipality of Peel Permit Report 
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